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FORTY YEARS ON FROM PLANT A TREE IN '73 

 
Hawton Wood, Little Compton, North Cotswolds 

I'm sure that many of you, either through direct recollection, or via your gathered 
knowledge of all things arboreal, will be aware of the slogan: 

"Plant a Tree in '73" 

(You may even recall the follow up of "Plant Some More in '74"!)  The government-
sponsored campaign used National Tree Planting Year to promote the planting or donation 
of trees, or the donation of land for such planting.  Dutch Elm Disease was sweeping the 
country and thousands took up the challenge. 

It was thus in 1974 that The Tree Council was founded as an umbrella organisation for the 
local groups involved in the planting along with the subsequent care of trees as well as 
tree conservation. From little acorns..... 

Forty years on - with millions of trees planted in the intervening period, many during annual 
Tree Planting Week - it seemed important that the Cotswold Tree Warden Group should 
make an extra effort to get involved in Tree Planting Week 2013, running from 23rd 
November to 1st December.  Group Chairman, Mike Hartnell, supplied stock for volunteers 
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to experience 'forestry' style planting (quick and efficient) at his Hawton Wood site on a 
most pleasant end of November morning.  It provided also an opportunity to recycle a 
number of the bicycle inner tubes, donated by Ride 24/7 Bike Shop, Cirencester, for tying-
in trees to stakes - as demonstrated below by Mike and Ann. 

 

Mike also brought along some of the recently introduced "egg-box" tree guards. 
Manufactured from the same type of product as egg-boxes, these are treated to prevent 
them becoming saturated and useless.  The intention is that they should last around five 
years before biodegrading.  If successful, it will be a welcome alternative to current - non-
degrading - tree guards, which have to be removed when their job is done. 

 
Putting together the component parts of the new tree guards - Christopher Coghlan and 

Mike Hartnell, with local tree wardens Jeremy Evans and Ann Hanks 



Species planted included small-leaved lime, holly and laurel as well as a run of hedging 
plants which interspersed hawthorn, hazel and both white and red dogwood.  Those of us 
used to taking great care and time over planting individual trees and shrubs in our 
gardens, were amazed how quickly a visual statement can be made when planting in 
'bulk'.  Of course, it is economically important that at all times planting is done with the 
wellbeing of the tree in mind.  For instance, pot grown trees, produced using moisture 
retaining compost and slow-release fertiliser will have a better chance to establish 
themselves and thrive with the minimum of attention once planted out. 

 
Christopher Coghlan and  Mike Hartnell installing the new tree guard 

 

 



TREE PLANTING WEEK - CIRENCESTER 

Keith Mills led a small group who planted apple, walnut and cob nut trees amongst the 
existing orchard trees at Barton House Orchard.  Some years ago a few young trees had 
been added to the long established orchard.  Along with pruning work that has been under 
way in the last couple of years, this should encourage many more years of productivity. 

  
Derek Skinner prepares a selected spot for 

one of the additions 
Frank Gardner and Pamela Kingsford have 
used recycled bicycle inner tubes to tie-in 

this new apple tree 

 
 

 
A cob nut will provide interesting variety 


